Kerrville, Texas, June 4 1900
Dear Grandfather,

Our school closed on the first day of June. It lasted fully nine months and is the longest term we
have had yet. During the last week of school we had examinations and I came through all right.

In Civil Government I made 99 %, in English, 99 %2 %, in Algebra 99 4 % and in Latin 94 2 %.
This gives me a general average of 98 1/8 %, which, I think was the highest made. There were
seven pupils in the graduating class this year.

There is a scholarship to
[Page 2]

the University of Texas offered to the member of the graduating class who makes the best grade.
The boy who got it this year was named Eugene Williams. He made a general average of 97 2
%.

It rained on the evening of the graduating exercises and we didn’t have as large an audience as
was expected. Prof. J. Y. Toland has been reelected as superintendent and I am glad of it.

I close giving my best regards to Uncle Charley and the rest.

Your loving grandson

[signed]
Chester N.



